El Macero County Service Area Advisory Committee
El Macero, CA 95618
Minutes of Meeting: August, 20,2020
6:00pm
Zoom Online Meeting

This was a regular quarterly meeting

Committee: 	Tim Lien-committee member and chair
			Steve Lynch-committee member
			Sandy Uhrhammer-committee member
			Diane Cronan- committee member
			John McDonough -committee member

Excused:		none

Others: 		Richard Reed- Yolo County Supervisor’s Deputy
			Kim Villa- Yolo County Operations & Strategy Manager
			Darlene Comingore- interim Director of Public Works
			Richard Lauckhart- El Macero resident

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Tim Lien.

Approval of Agenda: The committee voted to approve the agenda.

Public Comment: Richard Lauckhart spoke about AB8 funds and sending his financial calculations to EM homeowners annually. Diane Cronan thanked Kim Villa for her prompt help on a recent entry landscape issue.

Update from the Office of Yolo County Supervisor: Rich Reed discussed the changes to Mace Blvd in the El Macero area and proposed elimination of railroad crossing on road 32A.

Approval of the Previous February 20, 2020 Meeting Minutes: The committee voted to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Steve Lynch abstained as he did not attend that meeting.

Discussion and Action Items: Kim Villa gave details on the 218 process for streets. Engineering study and adhoc committee recommended $450.47 per household per year with the country club paying 15.3x that amount. Tim Lien motioned and Diane Cronan seconded to recommend to BOS. A townhall meeting will be scheduled per 218 requirements. Darlene Comingore discussed a proposed ‘no parking’ zone extension near EMCC clubhouse due to blindspots. Tim Lien gave an update on the Median Project. Tim Lien discussed the sewer flow study project which has been put on hold due to covid-19 and increased household size as students move back home. Kim Villa gave a Fiscal Update including preliminary 4th quarter totals (FY 2019-2020) and budget figures for FY 2020-2021. Still waiting on AB8 balance and final fund balances for 2019-2020. Tim Lien and Diane Cronan updated the committee on the Stille Property Annexation through LAFCO. Diane proposed a more transparent process.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:08pm
Submitted by Steven Lynch
			
